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Browntown Calendar  
Sep. 10

th
 Sunday Browntown Rd. Litter pick-up 1:00  

Sep. 11
th
 Monday BCCA Meeting 7:30 

Sep. 15
th
 & 16

th 
 Fri. & Sat. BCCA Fall Yard Sale 8-2 

Sep. 19
th
 Tuesday SWVFD meeting 7:30 

Sep. 20
th
 & 27

th  
Wednesdays  BCCA Refit  Class 7:00 

Sep. 27
th
 Wednesday Deadline for October Newsletter 

Browntown Baptist Church 

Sunday school @ 10:00 a.m.  

Worship Service @ 11:00 a.m. 

Fellowship @ 12:00 p.m 
Cool Spring Church of God 

Sunday school @ 10:00 am.  Worship Service @ 11a.m. 
 

South River Primitive Baptist Church 
 

Worship Service 3
rd

 Sunday@2:30 pm with SongService 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Board of Directors 
President John Bell   635-9705 

Vice Pres. Joanne Koszyk               551-3815 

Secretary Carol Seabrooke      540-551-0885 

Treasurer Crystal Jarvis               635-6385 

Trustees Allan Brockway  635-7783 

             Mary McLaughlin  636-1211 

             Chad Jarvis    635-6385 

Next Meeting; Sep. 11
th

  7:30 p.m. 

. 
 

ñAlong the Gooneyò 

 

Browntown Road----Litter pick -up 
Sunday September 10, 2017, at 1:00 pm. 

Please volunteer and help! 
 

The Izaak Walton League has scheduled a litter 

pickup along Browntown Road on Sunday, 

September 10, 2017, at 1:00 pm. We meet in the 

parking lot of the Mormon Chapel (at the Highway 

340 end of Browntown road).  
 

Note:  IWL does not pick up from Buck Mountain 

Road to Autumn Hills Lane; that section is covered 

by the Glen Manor Winery.  
 

We would greatly appreciate help from anyone in the 

Browntown Community, whether they are IWL 

members or not. If we have enough people to break it 

up into one mile chunks, it takes about two hours. 
 

I have orange trash bags, pickup tools and safety 

vests. During the event we put out VDOT's "Pickup 

Crew Working" signs, to give drivers a chance to 

slow down and watch out for us. 
 

Thanks for your support. 
 

Dennis Mosher  

IWL Anti-litter Coordinator 

iwl.antilitter@google.com 

(540) 635-3559 

 

 
 

  

BROWNTOWN WEB PAGE: 
www.browntowncommunity.com 

 

Check out the following links at our Home page: 
 

Along the Gooney Newsletter 
BCCA Events 

History of Browntown 
Photo Galleries  

Advertising, Sponsors & other info. 
 

If you are interested in advertising on this website, please 
email the Webmaster, George Hodgkiss at  

1015gwh@centurylink.net 
  

Business cards and ads must be emailed in .jpg format.  

BCCA Email  (for general comments/questions): 

browntownbcca@gmail.com 
 

ñMusic of the Mountains 

Concert Seriesò  

October 20
th  at 7:00 p.m.  

This will be the third of our concert series.   

Come out and enjoy the music. 

Featuring: ñRoger & Carol Tomhaveò  
plus  

Becky Weagle & The Gooney Creek Jam Session, 

(always welcomed as local community favorites) 
. 

Joanne Koszyk is the contact for anyone that would 

like to help or make a dessert. We will be serving 

chili or home made soup. 
 

To volunteer or for additional information, call: 

Joanne  540-551-3815 

or 

Becky   540-778-4777 (home) 

           540-878-3337 (cell) 

 
 

 

mailto:1015jkh@centurylink.net
mailto:tlacombe@centurylink.net
mailto:antilitter@google.com
http://www.browntowncommunity.com/
mailto:1015gwh@centurylink.net
mailto:browntownbcca@gmail.com
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Combat Infantryman Badge Salute 

By Dr. Carlysle C. Crank 

Story of the Korean War as seen by 

an Infantryman, which recognizes 

the contributions of soldiers in all 

our wars, who have received the 

ñCIBò 

May be ordered directly from the 

author by calling 635-7509, or online 

@ www.xlibris.com, 

www.amazon.com, www.bn.com, 

www.borders.com, or visit your local 

bookstore. 

 

O.J. Rudacille Gen. Mdse. 
Phone 636-2149 

Sunday Noon till  4pm 

Mon thru Sat  7:30am till 5pm 
Mon thru Fri closed 2pm till 3pm  

Serving Browntown for 132 years 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Deadline for Oct. News Sept. 27
th

. Make A 

Note: Patsy Pennington is the person to 

contact if you need to use the Center. 

Patsyôs number is 635-5568 
 

Please Slow Down on our beautiful 

Browntown Roads.  Be especially careful 

for children walking to and from the bus 

stops. 

Obituar ies 
Herbert Lee Jones, 82, of Browntown, 

passed on Aug. 22, at Winchester Hospice.  

Born in WV, Mr. Jones  was a veteran, 

serving enlistments in the army and navy.  

Herb spent many years as a paint contractor 

in the DC suburbs.  In retirement he worked 

as an escort at the CIA, and as a security 

guard.  He is survived by his wife Dorothy, 

three daughters; Kendra Huppman, Kyla 

Reed, Krista Jones, and son Herb.  

Helen Marie Hottle Partlow, 87, of 

Browntown, passed on Aug. 1. Mrs. Partlow 

was born Apr. 16, 1930 in Wardensville, 

WVdaughter of the late Benjamin and Cora 

Alice Heishman Hottle. She was a faithful 

member of South River Primitive Bapt. 

Church for 64 years and served as church 

clerk for 37 years. Mrs. Partlow retired as a 

teacher's aide from Warren County Public 

Schools. She was married to the late Ralph 

A. Partlow. Surviving are two sons, Benny 

Partlow of Browntown and Glen Partlow 

and his wife Jaqelyn Annette Partlow of 

Woodstock; daughter-in-law, Helen Partlow 

of Woodstock; three grandchildren, Keith 

Partlow and wife Emily, Alyssa Partlow and 

Megan Partlow; and three great 

grandchildren, Chase Partlow, Riley 

Partlow, and Gwenevere Whizhard. She was 

preceded in death by her son, Lynwood 

Partlow. Mem. gifts be made to South River 

Primitive Bapt. Church, c/o Sam Baggarly, 

1141 Elm Street, F.R., VA 22630. 

Margaret Blanche Kidwell, 77, of Front 

Royal, passed away on Aug. 13, at Envoy of 

Winchester. Mrs. Kidwell was born in 

Rockland, to the late Elton Welch and 

Fannie Haun Welch. She was preceded in 

death by husbands, Lloyd Peyton, Sr. and 

William Kidwell; daughter, Elizabeth Koon; 

two brothers, two sisters, and three step 

children Survivors include her son, Lloyd 

Peyton, Jr. of FR; sister, Roxie Lee Foster of  

FR. 
 

http://www.xlibris.com/
http://www.amazon.com/
http://www.bn.com/
http://www.borders.com/
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Early Photo of some Browns 
Many thanks to Ann Earle Boyd, who sent us this photo with the following message, 

ñHere's an old photo you all might enjoy.  It's of the Brown family (yes descents of the 

Browns of Browntown) at the Brown farm in Bentonville (where the landfill is now).  

Most likely Oliver Kanode Brown (son of Rudolf Brown.ò 

Ruth Louise Mathews Brown has written a wonderful history of the Rudolph Brown 

descendants for whom Browntown was named. The book, ñRudolph Brown of Marylandò 

tells us of Rudolph operating a trading post in Brownsville MD, not far from Harperôs Ferry.  

His sons Abraham and Samuel headed to the Gooney sometime between 1810 and 1820. 

Abraham born in 1771, died in 1848, had a home behind Renee and Deane OôConnellôs, and 

operated the first woolen mill west of the Blue Ridge. along the Gooney. Many of the 

Brownôs moved on to West Virginia and Ohio, but some as in the photo above moved only a 

short distance to what today is still known as Brownôs Hollow. 
 



 
 

South Warren 

 Volunteer Fire Department 
3330 Stonewall Jackson Hwy, Bentonville,  VA  

 Chicken BBQ Dinner  

                    Saturday, Sept. 16th   
4pm until sold out! 

Menu includes 

½ chicken, baked beans, coleslaw, roll,  dessert and beverage! 

$9.00 meal or $4.50 for ½ chicken  
Dine in or to go! 

All proceeds benefit South Warren VFD 
 

$250 Gift Certificate Raffle tickets to Two Fat Butchers will be available. 

Winner to be announced at the Nov. 11
th
 Fall Craft Bazaar  1:00 p.m. 
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                                   South Warren Fire Department Fall Bazaar-- 2017Application  

                       Date:  November 11, 2017 

                  Doors are open to public: 9:00 AM- 2:00 PM 

                Location:  South Warren Fire Department 

                   3330 Stonewall Jackson Highway 

       Bentonville, VA 22610 
We invite all local crafters, artisans, and vendors who specialize in handmade and homemade crafts, 

services, and items.   Application Deadline and Fees due:  OCTOBER 31, 2017 
 

If you have any questions please call, text or email 

Kristie Sours Cell:  540-244-5526    Email:  kristiesours@gmail.com 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ------- 

     clip and return this portion to :  

South Warren Fire Department 

3330 Stonewall Jackson Highway 

Bentonville, VA 22610 

Attn:  Fall Bazaar 

 

Name:_______________________________________________________ 

 

Address:____________________________________________________ 

 

Email:______________________________________________________ 

 

Phone Number:______________________________________________ 

 

Vendor Specialty:_________________________________________________ 

 

Number of tables needed_______ X $12.00 each=________amount enclosed 

 

______ Electricity --Please check if you will need electricity at your site. 

 

 

mailto:kristiesours@gmail.com
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For several years now we, and many of our 

Browntown friends, have enjoyed the fresh, 

organically grown summer veggies from Mountain 

Echo Farm, across the street from Gooney Manor 

Lodge. You may have heard about them. 

I took this picture today at the weekly pick-up time 

because the produce looked simply wonderful, and it 

is all homegrown in Browntown. It may make a fun 

addition to our newsletter and interest our readers 

who have not heard about this new local farm 

initiative. 

In addition, here is their FB page: 
https://www.facebook.com/onsimplegroundsfarm/ 

and their web-site: 

http://www.mountainechofarm.com/csa.html 

 

BROWNTOWN COMMUNITY CENTER 
 

REFIT EXERCISE  PROGRAM ï 

 NEW AND FOR YOU!  

Wednesday   Sept 20th and 27th.   7:00 p.m.   

$5.00 PER CLASS 
 

REFIT® combines several elements of fitness into 

one power-packed hour. While focus is structured 

around Cardio Dance movements, toning and 

flexibility, strength training and stretching are also 

incorporated into the REFIT® workout. The workout 

formula is easy to follow and will both challenge 

fitness enthusiasts and welcome beginners. 

REFIT® focuses on the whole person. We believe 

you bring your best to each workout. And thatôs 

enough. This isnôt fitness for the fittest. Itôs fitness 

for the willing.  
 

For Information Contact: 

Joanne Koszyk ï JKoszyk1955@gmail.com  

 

Coming in October , Browntown Community Center Halloween Party  
SATURDAY OCTOBER 28th  

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED: Parents call if you can help!  

JOANNE KOSZYK  540 -551-3815 

Costume Contest Age Groups: (0 to 5)  (6 to 12) (13 to 17)  

Kids..get your costumes ready  

Saturday,  October 28 h  6:00 ð 7:30 pm 

Games, cake walks, costume contest, refreshments and more!  

Children $2 each, parents free!  

Food will be available: Hot dogs, Chips, Soda & Cupcakes    

BAKERS .... PLEASE, WE NEED CAKES, COOKIES & CUPCAKES. 

(PRIZE FOR THE BEST DECORATED CAKE & ADULT COSTUME ) 

WE ARE GOING TO NEED VOLUNTEERS SO THAT WE CAN PROVIDE THIS FUN EVENT FOR 

THE CHILDREN IN BROWNTOWN.  IDEAS ARE WELCOME ð LETõS GET CREATIVE 

CANDY DONATIONS ARE R EQUESTED AND CAN BE DROPPED OFF AT TOMõS STORE 

 

 

 

A bit of Browntown Community Center History  
 

A DVD has been made of the ñ95 Browntown Floodò and of the July 4
th
 parade back in 94/95 (when we used to do 

July 4
th
 celebrations).  Plus, at the end of the DVD is the 95 Christmas Bazaar, with Santa Claus. Some of the kids 

shown on the DVD are now college graduates. The video shows what the community center looked like before the 

stage, pavilion, split rail fence and playground were added.  

A copy of this DVD is available at Tomôs store for $10. All money will go toward improving the community center, 

(as there is so much to be done).  

The Community Center property was acquired back in 12/01/1983 for $1.00 from the county of Warren. The Post 

Office/Updike Bg. 03/01/1990.  To keep the center we must have an elected Board of Directors, hold public monthly 

business meetings and hold fund raising events. The county supports us, financially, as long as we continue to operate 

in accordance with our By-Laws and maintain our non-profit corporation status.  This can only be accomplished by 

you, members of the Browntown Community.  Anyone can be a member of the BCCA é it is free; and all that is 

needed is your support. 

https://www.facebook.com/onsimplegroundsfarm
http://www.mountainechofarm.com/csa.html
mailto:JKoszyk1955@gmail.com
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Coming September  2017 ! 
Hidden Springs Senior Living 

Expansion 

 

 
 

Browntown Annual Fall 

Yard Sale is scheduled for 

September 15
th

 & 16
th 

8 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

The back room at the center is 

full of treasures, just waiting 

for you to come and shop. 

There are plenty of linens, 

dishes, crafts é just too many 

items to list.   

We also have 10 tables rented 

in the front room, where others 

are selling their goods. 
 

The center will be open on the 

 15
th

 and 16
th

 at 8:00 a.m.  
 

Come on down and shop 

History Committee 
The Browntown Community Center is working on 

a book about Browntown.  We will include histories 

written by Rebecca Poe, Tom Lacombe, Renee 

O'Connell, and anyone else who wishes to provide 

historical information.  Specifically we are looking 

for old-time pictures of Browntown folks.  We are 

also looking for folklore, maps, interesting or funny 

stories (We will not use names, as all Browntown 

folks have done something funny once in awhile).  

If anyone has any copies of Rebecca Poe's Gooney 

Manor Newsletter we would like to borrow them.  

All pictures loaned to us will be taken to CVS, 

copied, and returned to you immediately.  If anyone 

has historical information about their home we 

would be interested.  If anyone has pictures of any 

of the old business buildings from the days of 

Browntown's industrial revolution, or any other 

information that we could use in this book we would 

like to borrow them.  Please call Linda Glavis at 

636-3802. Thank you in advance for any help you 

can give us.     

 

2018 BROWNTOWN CALENDAR S 

AND NOTECARDS 
 

HAVE BEEN COMPLETED BY THE 

PUBLISHER AND WILL BE AVAILABLE 

SOON AT THE O.J. RUDACILLE GENERAL 

STORE IN BROWNTOWN AND AT 

VARIOUS PLACES IN FRONT ROYAL.  
 

STAY TUNED! 
 

CALENDARS COST $15 

NOTE CARDS COST $12 
 

ITôS NEVER TOO EARLY TO BE THINKING 

ABOUT CHRISTMAS PRESENTS! 
 

SUPPORT THIS BCCA FUNDRAISER & 

KEEP BEAUTIFUL BROWNTOWN ON 

YOUR WALL THE WHOLE YEAR!  

 
ANY QUESTIONS? PLEASE CALL DALE 

THOMPSON AT 636-1334 OR EMAIL AT 

dalet@hotmail.com 
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U.S. POSTAGE PAID 

NON-PROFIT 

ORGANIZATION 

BCCA 

PERMIT #011 

 

Postal Customer 

Bentonville, VA 22610 
 

Browntown Community Center Assoc. 

96 Browntown Road 

Browntown, VA  22610 

Return Service Requested 
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The Llama and The Eclipse 

When I stepped out to see the eclipse, I 

was surprised to see Napoleon standing in 

the wading pool, something he had never 

done before. They say animals act strange 

during an eclipse, I think the big boy was 

simply trying to stay cool.  

 

Please Slow Down and Pay Attention 

In the past week there have been two 

accidents in and near Browntown, which 

have resulted in property damage, but 

fortunately no serious injuries.  I have no 

firsthand knowledge of the accidents, but 

have been told in one case speed was the 

culprit, in the other distracted driving.  

Maybe these wrecks can be wake up calls. 

We can only hope and pray. 

  


